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	COMHAIRLE CONTAE ATHA CLIATH THEAS


	SOUTH  DUBLIN  COUNTY  COUNCIL


MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE

(Dealing with Environment, Housing and Community)
HELD ON 18th January, 2010
PRESENT

	Councillors
	Councillors

	Brophy C.
	Lawlor B.

	Corr M.
	Looney D.

	Crowe S.
	Kearns P.

	Duff M.
	King C

	Hannon J.
	Maloney E.

	
	


An Cathaoirleach, Councillor S. Crowe, presided.

OFFICIALS PRESENT

	Senior Executive Officers
	H. Hogan, M. O’Shaughnessy
John Quinlivan, W. Sheils, A. Jacob

	Senior Executive Engineers
	J. Hand, S. Deegan

	Senior Staff Officer
	A. Rooney 

	Staff Officer
	E. Conlon


T/001/10
CONFIRMATION AND RE-AFFIRMATION OF MINUTES

Minutes of Tallaght Area Committee Meeting held on 17th December, 2009 which had been circulated, were submitted and APPROVED as a true record and signed.  

It was proposed by Councillor S. Crowe, seconded by Councillor J. Hannon and RESOLVED:

“That the recommendations contained in the Minutes of the Tallaght Area Committee held on 17th December, 2009 be ADOPTED and APPROVED".

ENVIRONMENT  BUSINESS

T/002/10
QUESTIONS

It was proposed by Councillor S. Crowe, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order No. 13, Questions 1 - 5, be ADOPTED and APPROVED."

T/003/10 
GRAFFITI REMOVAL IN 2010 
QUESTION: Councillor C. Brophy
"To ask the Manager, as a result of the passing of this year’s Council Budget, to outline the proposed budget for Graffiti removal in 2010 compared to 2009 and the impact this will have on graffiti removal in this ward?"

REPLY:
The 2010 Budget has a provision of €50,000, excluding wages (which have reduced by the public service pay reductions announced by the Minister for Finance in the National Budget), for graffiti removal which compares to €51,900 in the 2009 Revised Budget.  It is not envisaged that there will be any significant impact on the service provided.Bottom of Form

T/004/10 
LANEWAY BETWEEN CYPRESS GROVE NORTH AND CYPRESS GROVE ROAD
QUESTION: Councillor C. Brophy
"To ask the Manager to clean the laneway between Cypress Grove North and Cypress Grove Road and to ensure that the shore is unblocked as part of this clean out?"  

REPLY:
The laneway in question was referred to the Cleansing Section Inspector who reports that this lane is litter free but has some weeds growing in it and that it will be listed for scuffling as soon as weather permits. 

The unblocking of the gully has been referred to the Roads Department for their attention.
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T/005/10 
NOTICES SERVED BY THE LITTER WARDENS ON THE OWNERS OF THE SHOPPING CENTRE ON SUNDALE PARK OWNED BY KELLAND HOMES
QUESTION: Councillor M. Corr
"To ask the Manager to state how many notices have been served by the Litter Wardens on the owners of the shopping centre on Sundale Park owned by Kelland Homes since it opened for business to date, and how much in fines have charged and paid to date in respect of the systematic littering and lack of cleansing of the shopping centre and its environs?"

REPLY:
To date 40 litter fines and 12 warning notices are recorded for offences located in Sundale, with nine of the fines issued to traders in Sundale Shopping Centre of which six fines stand paid to date in the sum of €750.  One notice has recently been issued to the shopping centre owners which resulted in some improvements in the condition of the vicinity of the shopping centre but there are wider issues relating to the condition of the area including schoolchildren littering, illegal dumping and anti-social behaviour related damage which need to be addressed in tandem with any enforcement action against local shops.
Bottom of Form

T/006/10 
CCTV INSTALLED AT  BOTTLE BANKS
QUESTION: Councillor M. Duff
"To ask the Manager if CCTV is installed at all Bottle Banks on Council owned property, in particular Tymon Park and if any action is being taken to impose fines on those who are responsible for littering at these sites, by dumping empty cardboard drinks cartons at the Bottle Banks?" 

REPLY:
The Council has been running a very successful campaign over the last two years that has significantly reduced the incidence of dumping at bring banks through the enforcement of litter laws with the assistance of use of CCTV. The Environment Department has issued several thousand litter fines arising from the project.

A review has recently taken place and a new contract for CCTV at bring centres, due to commence this week, will enable the project to continue.
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T/007/10 
GRAFFITI  AT THE ST. AONGUS ENTRANCE TO TYMON PARK
QUESTION: Councillor M. Duff
"To ask the Manager to arrange for the removal of graffiti, abusing a Community Garda, at the entrance pillars to Tymon Park, at the St Aongus entrance and to remove the general graffiti on the entrance pillars of Bancroft Park, at the Bancroft Road entrance and to note the negative impact that this graffiti has on residents and visitors alike and to make a statement on it?"

REPLY:
The graffiti referred to has been inspected by the local Anti-Litter Warden who has requested that the Graffiti Removal Crew attend to both locations.  Given the nature of the graffiti at Tymon Park, the crew has been requested to prioritise the removal of it.

The Council, through the Anti-Litter Wardens and the Graffiti Removal Crew, makes every effort to tackle instances of graffiti through enforcement or removal as appropriate.
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T/008/10
NEW WORKS

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading

T/009/10
CORRESPONDENCE

(i) Letter dated 17th December, 2009, sent to Tallaght Garda Station, regarding a Motion passed at the Tallaght Area Committee Meeting of 7th December, 2009, in relation to attacks that have taken place at Bohernabreena Cemetery.

T/010/10
SUSPENSION OF STANDING ORDERS


It was proposed by An Cathaoirleach S. Crowe and AGREED in accordance with Standing Orders no 74 to suspend Standing Orders to deal with the following emergency motion:

It was proposed by Councillor M. Corr, seconded by Councillor E. Maloney:

“That this committee requires the Manager to: 
1. Invoke any possible penalty clause available to address the lack of green bin collections by Greyhound in the West Tallaght/Citywest area over the Christmas period and to provide a report on this for the next Area Committee meeting. 

2. To immediately engage a better collection provider for this area given the extreme inconvenience and environmental hazard posed due to continuous late collections and the reluctance on the part of Greyhound to suitably reschedule collections.  If this is not legally possible that the Manager without delay i.e. in time for the next scheduled collection in January, ensure that the timing of the current (up to) evening collections are permanently changed to morning collections.”
Following a discussion to which Councillors M. Corr, S. Crowe, P. Kearns, C. Brophy, C. King and J. Hannon contributed, Mr J. Quinlivan replied to queries raised. 

The Motion was NOTED and it was AGREED that a Headed Item on the matter would issue to the next meeting of the Tallaght Area Committee dealing with Environmental Services business.
T/011/10
CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS

DELAY IN REPLACEMENT BIN FOR REFUSE COLLECTION
It was proposed by Councillor S. Crowe, seconded by Councillor C. Brophy:
“This Committee calls on the Manager to give an updated report regarding what precisely is causing, in many cases, a lengthy delay for customers looking for a replacement bin for their refuse collection and the new measures if any he proposes to introduce to resolve this delay.”

The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:

“There are approximately 250 bins awaiting delivery at present.  There has been some restructuring in this area of work with deliveries now being carried out on an area by area basis to ensure more efficient and cost effective distribution.  The commencement of this led to backlogs of bin deliveries in some areas which have now been substantially resolved.  Subject to a full staff complement being available approximately 100 bins is delivered each week by delivery crews.”
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Following a discussion to which Councillors S. Crowe, P. Kearns, E. Maloney and C. Brophy contributed, Mr J. Hand, Senior Executive Engineer, replied to queries raised. 

The report was NOTED.
T/012/10
FLOOD PREVENTION WORKS ON THE PODDLE RIVER 
It was proposed by Councillor C. Brophy, seconded by Councillor 
P. Kearns:
“That the Committee calls on the Manager to make a statement on the flood prevention, drainage and maintenance work carried out on the Poddle River in 2009. In particular can the Manager outline if work was not done as part of cutbacks which would normally have been carried out on a yearly basis up to this. Will the Manager guarantee this work will now be carried out as a matter of urgency and that flood prevention / drainage works will not be reduced as part of cutbacks in 2010. Failure to carry out this work could put houses in Osprey at risk of Flooding.”

The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:
“The River Poddle along the Osprey/Willington Estates has been inspected but no major problems with blockages were found. A minor clean up of debris was undertaken. Routine maintenance on the Poddle River was undertaken this year at the Glendown and Wainsfort Manor Estates areas and this routine maintenance will continue next year where appropriate.

Early this year the weir in Tymon Park on the Poddle River was raised thus adding to the volume of water retained in the Tymon Ponds during heavy rainfall spells and thus preventing potential flooding downstream. There are plans to install a new hydrometric station downstream of the Tymon Ponds to further monitor this stream. The stream has historically impacted on the residential areas of Whitehall Road and improvements have been carried out on the surface water system in this area during most of this year. There are a number of screens on the Poddle and these are routinely maintained. They are also cleaned if a severe weather alert is received from Met Eireann. The Council has a programme in place that best manages the risk of flooding and can provide advice with regard to flood prevention and emergency services where flood has occurred.” 

It was AGREED to take Councillor P. Kearns’ Motion No. 3 in conjunction with the above report:

“That this Committee calls on the Manager to arrange a site inspection of the Poddle River where it flows through Tymon Park at the Osprey Road end. Following the recent heavy rainfall I have received several phone calls from concerned residents in relation to the possible flooding of the area due to the river being blocked by litter and overgrown with weeds.”

The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:
“The River Poddle along the Osprey/Willington Estates has been inspected but no major problems with blockages were found. A minor clean up of debris was undertaken. Routine maintenance on the Poddle River was undertaken this year at the Glendown and Wainsfort Manor Estates areas and this routine maintenance will continue next year where appropriate.

Early this year the weir in Tymon Park on the Poddle River was raised thus adding to the volume of water retained in the Tymon Ponds during heavy rainfall spells and thus preventing potential flooding downstream. There are plans to install a new hydrometric station downstream of the Tymon Ponds to further monitor this stream. The stream has historically impacted on the residential areas of Whitehall Road and improvements have been carried out on the surface water system in this area during most of this year. There are a number of screens on the Poddle and these are routinely maintained. They are also cleaned if a severe weather alert is received from Met Eireann. The Council has a programme in place that best manages the risk of flooding and can provide advice with regard to flood prevention and emergency services where flood has occurred.” 
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Following a discussion to which Councillors C. Brophy and P. Kearns contributed,  

Mr. S. Deegan, Senior Executive Engineer, replied to queries raised. 

The report was NOTED.Bottom of Form

Bottom of Form

T/013/10
EFFECTS OF NON BIN COLLECTIONS IN THE COUNTY  
It was proposed by Councillor S. Crowe, seconded by Councillor  M. Corr:
“This Committee calls on the Manager to give a report outlining the areas affected by non bin collections in the County after the recent bad weather.”

 The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:
“While 38,673 bins were collected over the period, Saturday 2nd January to Saturday 9th January inclusive, several bin collection routes across all areas of the County were not completed over this period because of the weather conditions.  This resulted in the following numbers of households not being provided with a collection:
	Sat 2nd
	      9,840 

	Mon 4th
	      8,234 

	Tue 5th
	      1,694 

	Wed 6th
	        450 

	Thur 7th
	    17,513 

	Fri 8th
	      1,680 

	Sat 9th
	        386 


While this totals some thirty nine thousand households, it should be noted that approximately one in three households presents their bin for collection each week which means that the real impact was approximately thirteen thousand missed collections with the significant numbers of missed collections arising on Saturday 2nd and Monday 4th when very few routes were completed and on Thursday 7th when the majority collections had to be postponed.

The majority of routes that had been missed were subsequently picked up by staff during the period by returning to estates missed on previous days or later in the day as thaws/conditions allowed. Refuse Staff also worked closely with Parks & Roads Department staff in gritting routes to allow collections on Friday 8th and Saturday 9th to take place. Apart from some parts of the rural routes in the mountains, which remain snow bound, all routes have now been cleared. Plans are now being made, with our colleagues in the Roads Department, to clear the remaining rural routes.

Council management wishes to congratulate staff for the commitment and effort demonstrated in delivering this crucial service in such difficult circumstances and thanks our Customers for their patience.”

 Following a contribution from Councillor S. Crowe, the report was NOTED.
Bottom of Form

HOUSING BUSINESS
T/014/10
QUESTIONS

It was proposed by Councillor S. Crowe, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order No. 13, Questions 6 - 8, be ADOPTED and APPROVED."

T/015/10 
NEW SYSTEM FOR PROCESSING HOUSING APPLICATIONS
QUESTION: Councillor M. Corr
"To ask the Manager to indicate how the new system for processing housing applications is progressing - outlining how many applications are currently being dealt with on a daily basis, if there is any customer feedback and if there are any possible improvements required?"

REPLY:
The new system of processing housing applications through interview has been in place since 16th November 2009.   So far the majority of applicants are content with the interview system as their eligibility for inclusion on the list is confirmed with immediate effect, they are given full information on the process of the Housing List and they have the opportunity to ask any questions.  Applications included on the Housing List are fully completed with no necessary outstanding documentation, which is essential in the maintenance of the list and thereby curtailing unnecessary correspondence.  Ninety five interviews are scheduled each week, at present interviews have been arranged up to 9th February 2010. This is a 4 week waiting period. It is expected that this waiting period will reduce - as the intervening Christmas period and subsequent bad weather played havoc with the interviews.
	Appointments Scheduled
	404

	Attended
	271

	Non-Attendance
	109

	Re-Scheduled on applicants request
	24


Applications processed to date:-

Status of those applicants who attended:- 

	231
	Eligible and complete

	  13
	Ineligible

	    8
	Deferred – to be considered on Medical Grounds

	  19
	Re-scheduled due to incomplete documentation

	271
	Total Attended


Those applicants who have to be re-scheduled are accommodated with alternative appointment as soon as possible; allowance for these cases has been made in scheduling of appointments.
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T/016/10 
THE TALLAGHT DRUGS TASK FORCE, THE SUPPLY SUB COMMITTEE AND THE TALLAGHT BUS FORUM
QUESTION: Councillor S. Crowe
"To ask the Manager if he intends to appoint a member of staff to attend the regular meetings of the Tallaght Drugs Task Force, the Supply Sub Committee and the Tallaght Bus Forum?"

REPLY:
Staff from the Council's Housing Department have attended meetings of the Tallaght Bus Forum for many years.

A member of staff of the Housing Department will also attend the Tallaght Drugs Task Force and Supply Sub Committee meetings and to this end we will be in contact with the facilitator in the next week.Bottom of Form

T/017/10 
SECURITY RAILINGS AT ST. AONGUS CRESCENT AND THE REAR OF CENTRA, CASTLETYMON
QUESTION: Councillor M. Duff
"To ask the Manager to consider the erection of security railings on the top of the wall running alongside the new infill housing at St. Aongus Crescent and the rear of Centra, Castletymon, to enhance security for the residents and help prevent antisocial behaviour at this location?"

REPLY:
The Estate Officer for Tymon North has visited this location and following discussion with interested parties has established that young children are the source of the nuisance in question.

It is proposed to call to all householders in the immediate vicinity and to issue verbal warnings where appropriate. If this course of action does not resolve the problem other measures will be examined to deter children from climbing on the boundary walls.
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T/018/10
REPORT ON HOUSING CONSTRUCTION PROGRAMME
The report by the Manager which had been circulated was CONSIDERED:
	2009 COMPLETIONS  

	Kiltalown
	27 Units

	Fortunestown B Phase 1
	106 Units

	Kilcarrig Phase 3
	45 Units

	Castletymon
	32 Units

	Fettercairn Phase 2
	2 Units

	Total
	212 Units


	SCHEMES ON SITE

	Fortunestown B Phase 1         4 Units              1st Quarter 2010 

 4 X 3 Bed 5 Per House

	Greenhills Road (Part V)         8 Units              4th Quarter 2010 

 5 X 1 Bed Apt 

 3 X 2 Bed Apt

	Avonbeg Phase 4                    7 Units              1st Quarter 2010 

1 X 2 Bed 4 Per 1 storey House 

2 X 3 Bed 6 per 2 storey House 

2 X 2 Bed 4 per GG/FF duplex Apt 

2 X 1 Bed 2 Per  SF Apt

	Fettercairn Phase 2                29 Units            1st Quarter 2010 

1 X 2 Bed 2 Storey House 

3 X 2 Bed Apt 

3 X 2 Bed Bungalow 

20 X 3 Bed 2 storey House 

1 X 3 Bed Apt 

1 X 4 Bed Bungalow

 

	Springfield (Respond VHA)      190 Units           1st Quarter 2011 

15 X 3 Bed Apt 

48 X 2 Bed Apt 

106 X 1 Bed Apt 

12 X Group Houses 

9 X Short Term Housing

	Total                                                             238 Units  


	TENDER ASSESSMENT  

	Knockmore                                                   90 Units 

Scheme Approval received from DOE. Deferred due to lack of funding.

	Deerpark                                                         8 Units 

Progress to tender stage dependant on availability of funding.

	Rossfield ( Old Shop Site )                             9 Units 

Progress to tender stage dependant on availability of funding.

	Fortunestown B Phase 3&5                        160 Units 

Deferred due to lack of funding. 
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Mr A. Jacob, Senior Executive Officer, summarised the report.

Following a discussion to which Councillors M. Corr, C. King, E. Maloney, S. Crowe and D. Looney contributed, Mr A. Jacob, Senior Executive Officer, replied to queries raised. 

The report was NOTED and it was AGREED that future reports would define the stage of completion of the units involved. It was agreed that a report would be presented to the next meeting of the Committee outlining the likely number of social housing units to be procured from all sources i.e. direct provision, RAS, leasing etc. in 2010.
T/019/10
NEW WORKS

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/020/10
CORRESPONDENCE

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading.

T/021/10
CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS

PROBLEMS OF COUNCIL TENANTS DUE TO LEAK IN HOME
It was proposed by Councillor S. Crowe, seconded by Councillor C. King:
“This Committee, concerned at the length of time and the obvious upset being caused to Council tenants living in *Details Supplied from a leak above their home, calls on the Manager to carry out an investigation into the issues surrounding this problem, giving a detailed report outlining the amount of time, complaints logged, and on site visits in relation to this property and will the Manager outline in the report when actual works will begin to resolve the water accumulation and reinstate the property to a more acceptable condition for the  family concerned.” 

The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:
“This address is part of an infill housing scheme, which was built in 2004.  A number of complaints were received in relation to leaks over the years all of which were remedied at the time by Housing Maintenance Depot.  A bad leak was reported on 30th January 2009, which was repaired on the 6th February 2009 and the apartment was redecorated at that time.  

As a result of continuing and further complaints of leaks, the Council engaged a roofing contractor to inspect the veranda on the unit above and to provide a report.  The contractor reported a large gap at the bottom of the timber doors of the unit above along with non effective flashing which don't stop the rain under certain conditions.  This permits the rain water to come in through the gap and down through their floor which is the ceiling of this unit.

The report recommended that the timber veranda doors be removed and replaced with new aluminium patio doors and the old flashings be removed and be replaced with new larger lead flashings.  This work will be done by two contractors, who will work in tandem.  The doors were measured in December and weather permitting the work should be completed by the end of January.  When this work is completed all internal repair works will be carried out including repair to ceilings, plastering and redecoration.”

Bottom of Form

Following a discussion to which Councillors S. Crowe, C. King, and P. Kearns contributed, 
Mr. H. Hogan, Senior Executive Officer, replied to queries raised.  
The report was NOTED.
COMMUNITY BUSINESS
T/022/10
QUESTIONS

It was proposed by Councillor S. Crowe, seconded by Councillor M. Duff and RESOLVED:

“That pursuant to Standing Order No. 13, Question 9, be ADOPTED and APPROVED."

T/023/10
OPERATION OF SERVICES BY JOBSTOWN CDP
QUESTION: Councillor M. Corr
"To ask the Manager to review the operation of services at *address supplied, and to investigate the potential relocation of services to a more appropriate setting within the community?"

REPLY: 
Following on from Budget 09 and from a review of Community Development Programmes undertaken by the Dept. of Community, Rural & Gaeltacht Affairs as part of their cohesion process; the outcome for Jobstown CDP is as follows:

Programmes to be assimilated into the new Local & Community Development Programme managed in our case by Dodder Valley Partnership:

Tallaght Travellers CDP

Tallaght Women Together Network

An Cosan

Jobstown CDP

As negotiations between the above groups and the Partnership have yet to begin it is not known what impacts the new programme structure will have on individual projects. It would be considered premature at this stage therefore, to look at the relocation of the services.  However if there are changes to this project, the house and the services provided from here will be looked at with a view to ensuring that valuable services to the community are maintained as far as possible

The Jobstown CDP is one of the sponsors of the Community CCTV projects which are operating in the County and the Council work with them in relation to this.  They also manage the local playground in conjunction with the Council Parks Department and run a small After Schools programme.
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T/024/10
APPLICATION FOR GRANTS
It was NOTED there was no business under this heading

T/025/10
NEW WORKS

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading

T/026/10
CORRESPONDENCE

It was NOTED there was no business under this heading

T/027/10
CATHAOIRLEACH’S BUSINESS

DELAY IN THE ROLL OUT OF CCTV 

It was proposed by Councillor S. Crowe, seconded by Councillor M. Corr:
“This Committee, in view of the concern in many communities, calls on the Manager to give an up to date report on the roll out of CCTV in this Committee area focusing on the obvious delay and measures the various agencies including this Council are taking to resolve this problem.” 

The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:
“South Dublin County Council through the Community Services Department has been involved with the various promoters of Community CCTV from the outset and is represented on the overall Steering Committee. 

Community C.C.T.V. Projects for Jobstown, Killinarden and Brookfield/Fettercairn areas were unanimously approved by the Joint Policing Committee at its inaugural meeting. 

The Council is obliged to act as Data Controller for publicly funded community CCTV schemes in its area. This was a requirement of the Garda Commissioner’s approval of same.

The overall purpose of these schemes is to support local communities who wish to install & maintain CCTV security systems in their area with the aim of increasing public safety & reducing the risk of anti-social & criminal activity in places that the general public have routine access to in their areas. 

The Council is fully supportive of the groups involved and has provided every assistance possible to them from initial application stage. 

There are 3 schemes in the Tallaght area:

Jobstown

Brookfield – Fettercairn

Killinarden

The respective promoters for these schemes are, Jobstown CDP and Partas for the latter two.

Construction is complete on all these Schemes and the cameras are connected to ESB network. Information signage has been placed on all camera poles. 

The Superintendent approved the proposal to have these monitored by the Tallaght Gardai. 
This change from the original concept of part time monitoring by the community, possibly as a social enterprise project has the full support of all the stakeholders. Application for funding of the necessary works and supply of monitoring equipment in Tallaght Garda Station was made by the promoters and approval of grant was issued in late December. The Contractor has been asked by the Gardai to make alterations to the previously agreed specification. It is anticipated that these schemes will be fully operational and monitored by the Tallaght Gardai in the near future.” 
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Following a discussion to which Councillors S. Crowe, M. Corr and C. King contributed, 

Mr. W. Sheils, Senior Executive Officer, replied to queries raised.  

The report was NOTED and it was AGREED to write to the Garda Superintendent inviting him/her to attend a meeting of the Tallaght Area Committee to address the issue. It was also AGREED to put the item on the Agenda of the next meeting of the Joint Policing Committee.
T/028/10
TEMPLEOGUE HOUSE
It was proposed by Councillor C. Brophy, seconded by Councillor S. Crowe:     
“That the Manager outline as a result of the passing of this years’ Council Budget what work will be carried out to finish Templeogue House and that this Committee calls on the Manager to ensure funds are provided this year to finish the work and allow the community to use this much needed facility.” 

The following report by the Manager which had been circulated was READ:
“The Council has carried out a wide range of works over the past few years on Templeogue House. This work included the repair of the roof of the house, essential repair works to the interior of the house, as well as the adaptation of part of the house for use by the adjoining Templeogue Community Bridge Club.

New carparking facilities were also installed; the paved forecourt in front of the house which had been damaged and covered over a period of several decades was re-instated using salvaged cobbles and new paviours. These works facilitated access to and from Templeogue House, St. Michael's House and the Bridge Club.

Several archaeological excavations were carried out during the above works and all the discoveries are now in the possession of the National Museum. 

The Council's Three Year Rolling Capital Programme does not provide funding for works on Templeogue House in 2010, but there are works programmed for 2011.”
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Following a discussion to which Councillors C. Brophy, C. King, P. Kearns, M. Corr and D. Looney contributed, Mr. W. Sheils, Senior Executive Officer, replied to queries raised.  

The report was NOTED. 
The Meeting concluded at 5.25 p.m.
Siniú:
______________________

Dáta:
________________

An Cathaoirleach







